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st
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Easter joy! 
 

The great feast of Easter is 

upon us. The dreary days of 

winter fade into memory, 

longer days, shorter nights 
and the prospect of Summer 

sun raises all our spirits.  

Easter coincides with the new 
growth of springtime as 

nature comes alive again after 

the bleak winter. Colour 

returns to our gardens and 
dead trees undergo their own 

resurrection to newness of 

life. 
 

All over the world Christians 

unite in the proclamation of 

Christ Our Saviour risen from the dead. The last piece in the jigsaw of the story that began at the 
dawn of creation is now in place, and the whole purpose is accomplished in this saving event ï the 

life, death and resurrection of Jesus.  Easter proclaims that Christ is alive, that he has conquered 

death and opened the gates of Eternal Life to all who believe in him.  Out of the bleakness of Good 

Friday, the horror of the Cross, the starkness of the tomb God brings new life.  Just when it seemed 
that darkness had enveloped the world, that evil had triumphed, the glorious light of Easter bursts 

forth and the darkness vanishes forever.   
 

Easter offers hope to all who feel oppressed broken and hopeless. God can bring new life into any 
situation however impossible it may seem.  In Christ Jesus we have the victory! 

 

May the Risen Lord fill you with joy, a joy only He can give.  

May  His triumph bring new hope and new light into your life.  

May you share today in the exaltation experienced by all His disciples.  

May you bear witness to His Resurrection  

to all you meet.  
 

Fr. Philip Curran 

http://www.lucannewsletter.ie/


Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to Friday 

10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 
convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in 

the morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, 

as we close promptly.   
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 

0761 07 4000 ï opening hours 9 am to 8 pm 
Monday to Friday. 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline are 

both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 
Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone 

and referral line 1890 350250. Please note that 
FLAC provides Free Legal Advice and not Free 

Legal Aid.  
 

Know Your Rights:  
Part-time Work and Social Welfare Payments 
Question:  

Iôm working part-time on a low wage. Do I 

qualify for any social welfare payments? 
 

Answer:  
It depends on your personal circumstances. Many 

people work part-time before taking up full -time 

employment. If you are working part-time you 

can, in some cases, keep or apply for a partial 

social welfare payment, or you may qualify for 

additional supports. 
 

If you work over 38 hours in a fortnight and you 

have children you may be able to claim Working 

Family Payment (WFP), formerly known as 

Family Income Supplement or FIS. WFP is a 

weekly tax-free payment for people on low pay. 
 

You may be able to claim a jobseekerôs payment 

for the days you are not working. You can work 

part-time for up to three days a week and claim a 

reduced Jobseekerôs Benefit or Jobseekerôs 

Allowance payment. You may qualify for the 

Part-Time Job Incentive Scheme if you were 

getting Jobseekerôs Allowance and find part-time 

work for less than 24 hours per week. 
 

However, one of the main conditions for getting a 

jobseekerôs payment is that you must be available 
for work and actively seeking work. This means 

that you must continue to look for work on the 

days you are unemployed. You must also be 

unemployed for at least four days out of seven 

consecutive days. 
 

If you return to work after a period of 

unemployment, you may qualify for the Back to 

Work Family Dividend (BTWFD) which aims to 

help families move from social welfare into 

employment. The BTWFD and WFP can be paid 

together and the BTWFD is not taken into 

account in the means test for WFP. 
 

If you are parenting alone and getting a One-

Parent Family Payment, you are allowed to earn a 

certain amount each week and keep your 

payment. In some cases, people getting disability 
payments can do some work and keep a social 

welfare payment. 

 

 
 

 

Tusla, An Ghníomhaireacht um  
Leanaí agus an Teaghlach 

Child and Family Agency 
There is an urgent need for foster carers willing to 

provide a home for children of all ages up to 18 

years old to provide short term and long term 

foster care. 
 

Also Carers required for young people 15 -18 
years. 
 

Tusla, the Child and Family Agency is currently 

running a campaign to find families who are 

willing to provide safe, loving and secure homes 

for children and adolescents.  
 

For more information contact 076 6955550 and/or 

www.fostering.ie 

 

 

 
 

The next open, general 

meeting of Men's Shed 

Lucan will be on Monday, 

17th April; 6.30 to 7.45pm 

in Lucan Library  (the 

Library is located in the 

SuperValu shopping centre 

on the Newcastle Road, close to Starbucks).  
 

As usual, this general meeting offers everybody a 

chance to have their say and voice their opinions 
and/or suggestions. If you have an idea or 

suggestion come and share it with us, all of us.  
 

We will also be reviewing progress on the new 

options identified at our March meeting. Looking 

forward to a positive and productive meeting. 

 

http://www.fostering.ie/


Liffey Sound delivered 

a QQI level 3 course 

in media expression to 
6 people in the New 

Hope Centre in 

Tallaght. The outcome of this course is an hour 

long programme presented and produced by the 

participants who speak about drug addiction and 

recovery in an honest and open manner. The 

programme was made with the support of the 

Community Foundation for Ireland.  
 

We also broadcast an engaging panel discussion 

on the State's formal recognition of Irish 

Travellers as an indigenous ethnic minority. The 
programme was made with the support of South 

Dublin County Council's Community Initiative 

Fund.  
 

All programmes are available on podcast on our 

website (click programme, then podcasts) and on 

our Facebook page.  
 

HAPPY EASTER from everyone at Liffey 

Sound 
 

www.liff eysoundfm.ie or catch up on Facebook 

Liffey Sound 96.4FM- Lucan's Community radio 
station!  

 

 

Lucan Lions Club 
We wish all our supporters and 

friends a very Happy Easter. 
 

The Great Easter Raffle 

happens this weekend 

Raffle tickets will be sold in Supervalu from 4pm 

Thursday, until 4pm on Saturday. The prizes 

consist of 4 Easter-hampers and a Playstation 
with games. All proceeds from the raffle will be 

used to support Lucan charities. Lucan Lions 

Club thank Supervalu for sponsoring our Easter 

Raffle. 
 

Congratulations to Supervalu Lucan who won 

Supervalu Store of the Year 2018. 
 

Lucan Lions Club meet on the second Tuesday of 

the month in Lucan Spa Hotel at 8.30 pm. 

Volunteers always welcome. 
 

www.lucanlionsclub.com 

 

 

Daffodil Day 
I would like to thank all my friends for  

their help and support on Daffodil Day.  

We raised ú7860.00. 

God bless you all! 

Margaret Hynes 

Lucan Active Retirement Assoc. 
Whist Results for 13th March:  1st Margo 

McDonagh, Mary McCarthy, 2nd Brendan Ryan  
 

Whist Results for 20th March: 1st Joan Collins, 

Robin Adamson, 2nd Brendan Ryan, Michael 
Bradley  
 

Whist Results for 27th March:  1st Marguerite 
Cunningham, 2nd Billy Doyle, 3rd Marie Rafferty 
 

Wishing all our members a very Happy Easter. 
Club reopens Thursday 5th April. 
 

New members welcome. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan ICA 
Tues 3rd: Crafts 10 ï 

12.30pm 
 

Wed 4th: A.G.M. at 8pm. 

We hope to have a good 

attendance of members 

tonight. We have lots to discuss for the coming 

year. 
 

President Pauline wishes all the members a 

Happy Easter.  

A Parish Journey ð 
the story of St Patrick's 

Esker Dodsboro Adamstown 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Sale from  
St Patrick's Parish Office: Monday-

Friday 10am -12noon & 

Saturday/Sunday after all Masses 
 

Plus the following outlets:  

Londis Adamstown  
and Spar Dodsboro.   

Price ú10 

http://www.liffeysoundfm.ie/
http://www.lucanlionsclub.com/


Parish Notes 
 

St Maryôs, Lucan  
www.lucanparish.com 
 

 

Christian Meditation : There will 

be NO meeting this Tues. 3rd April.  We will 

resume on 10th April. 

Wi shing you all a Happy and Peaceful Easter  
 Sr. Geraldine, 6217158 
 

 

Great to hear the 

news, last week, 

that Pope 

Francis is 

definitely 

coming to 

Ireland in 

August!   

 

The events that 

Pope Francis 
will participate 

in include: 

Saturday 25th August 2018:  
The WMOF2018 Festival of Families 

Sunday 26th August 2018: The WMOF2018 Final 

Mass. 
 

All events where Pope Francis will be present 

will be free of charge but will require a ticket.  

Ticketing arrangements for people wishing to 

attend the weekend events only will be announced 

once the details of the visit are finalised.    
 

Tickets for the 5 days of the World Meeting can 

be booked online ï there is a fee to attend the 

three day Congress in the RDS.      
 

Mary (Jackson) PPC member & WMOF2018 

Volunteer      

 

 

The World 

Meeting of 

Families 

(WMOF20

18) will be 

held in 

Dublin in 

August.  

Thousands 

of 

volunteers 
will be 

needed to help make it happen!  Be a part of it ï 

just visit the website and sign-up! 

http://www.worldmeeting2018.ie 

Bethany Group: Bethany Group is available to 

listen to or just be there for anyone who is feeling 

lonely or lost following the death of a loved one.  
We meet on the 2nd Monday of each month from 

10.30am-11.30am, also on the 4th Thursday of 

each month from 8pm - 9pm.  Parish Centre ï 

6217041  
 

Legion of Mary: We meet in Room 2 in the 

Parish Centre every Wednesday at 6.30pm.  We 

are much involved in home visits and nursing 

homes.  With extra help we could a wider range 

of work in the parish.  

Come and join us, you will not regret it.   

More info: Peter 01 6241105/ Brigid 01 6281686 
 

Holy Communion for the sick and 

housebound: 

If you wish to avail of this service or if you know 

someone who does, please contact one of the 

priests. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

St. Patrickõs 
Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

This is a voluntary parish based ministry which 

aims to help and support those who have suffered 

a loss through bereavement or otherwise. 

Grieving is a natural process which can be helped 

by someone listening with empathy and 
understanding. We meet on the third Wednesday 

of each Month from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral 

Centre, St. Patrickôs Church. This is a free, 

confidential service and is available to everyone 

in Lucan and the outlying areas.   

We can be contacted through the Parish office: 

Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213, or 

Email: stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 

Bring and Buy Cake Sale  
 

will be held after all the Masses in 

St Patrickôs Church on 

Saturday 7
th

 and Sunday 8
th

  April . 
 

This is in aid of Fr Kidus in his ministry in 

Ethiopia. 
 

Your help will be greatly appreciated. 

 

St Mary's Folk Group: Our next Mass  

takes place this Sunday 12.15pm.   

Wishing everyone a Very Happy Easter  

http://www.lucanparish.com/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net


Parish of Divine Mercy,  
Lucan South  
www.lucansouthparish.net 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Special Mass - Saturday 14
th

 April 2018 

10am:  Special Holy Mass for the Protection of 

The Eight Amendment 

Everyone is invited to come to this Holy Mass to 

implore Gods protection  of The Eight 

Amendment 
 

Sick and Homebound 

Ministers of the Eucharist would be happy to 

bring Holy Communion to the sick and 
homebound. Please contact the Parish Office 
 

 

 

 

 

Anam Cara 

South Dublin, 

the organisation 

that supports 

bereaved parents, 

is holding a Parent Evening on Monday 9th of 

April from 19:30 to 21:00  in the Maldron Hotel, 

Whitestown Way, Tallaght, Dublin 24.  

This event is free and open to all bereaved parents 

regardless of the age your child died, the 
circumstances of their death, or whether their 

death was recent or not. 

For more information see anamcara.ie or call our 

Information Line on 085 2888 888. 
 

 

 -  Update  
 

 

 

Many thanks to everyone 

who has donated their old and new coin to Koins 

for Kids. 
 

So far nearly ú1,000 has come from the Lucan 

area.  This has come in the form of: 

-  old sterling 

-  old pre-euro coinage 
 

Coinage and notes from India, Turkey, Eastern 

Europe and many other countries. 
 

Please feel free to continue donating any old coins 

or notes or even your 1c and 2c coins to help this 

worthy cause. 

Donations can be left into St Mary's Parish Centre 

or Sacristy. 

Many thanks again, 

Damien Douglas, Lucan. Ph. 087 9519222 

 

 

 

Pilgrimage 
Medjugorje 2018:  
May 7th to 16th  ú625 pps. 

Contact Pat and Phil 087 2238911 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Useful Phone Numbers 

Pieta House: 1800 247 247 

Aware: 1890 303 302 

Samartians: 1850 609 090 

Childline: 1800 66 66 66 

 
 
 

 

There are two ways to live your life: 

One is as though nothing is a miracle; 

The other is as though everything is a 

miracle. 
Albert Einstein 

Medjugorje Mass 
 

St Mary's Church, Lucan 
 

Monday 9
th

 April at 6.30pm 
 

Rosary and confession at 6.45pm 
 

All welcome 

Divine Mercy Triduum  
 

Friday 6
th
 April 2018: 

6-7 pm: Confessions 

7 pm: Holy Mass and Divine Mercy Novena 

Prayer 
Celebrant : Fr. Brendan Kealy 

 

Saturday 7th April 2018: 

6.30 pm:  Holy Mass and Divine Mercy 

Prayers 

Celebrant: Fr. John Laizer C.C. Sp. 

Speaker : Deacon Joe Walsh 
 

Sunday 8
th

 April 2018: 

2.00pm:  Divine Mercy Devotions 

Confessions:  2-3 pm 

3.00pm:  Chaplet of Divine Mercy 
3.30pm:  Holy Mass - Celebrant: Fr. Jacob 

Shanet 
 

All Welcome  

http://www.lucansouthparish.net/
http://anamcara.ie/


Acknowledgement  

 

NOLAN (BRENDAN)  

24 th  February 2018  
Late of Esker Lawns, Lucan and formerly 

of Chapelizod, Dublin. 
The wife and family of the late Brendan 

Nolan wish to sincerely thank all those who 

sympathised and supported them in their recent 

sad bereavement.  
 

Our heartfelt thanks to our extended families, 
relations, neighbours and friends, those who 

called to the house, telephoned and sent sympathy 

and Mass cards. 
 

We would like to extend a special word of thanks 
to all who visited the funeral home on the 

Monday evening and those who were present at 

the Mass and funeral service on Tuesday. Your 

presence was a great comfort to us.  
 

Thank you to Fr. Pat Egan, SDB, who 

concelebrated the funeral Mass for Brendan with 

Fr. Tom Kennedy, Co-PP Lucan. Fr. Pat had been 

a great friend to Brendan during his last days. 

Thank you Fr. Pat.  
 

Our heartfelt thanks to the medical staff, Doctors, 

and Nurses at St. Jamesôs Hospital and St. Lukeôs 

Hospital who attended to and treated Brendan 

with dignity. 
 

As it will be impossible to thank all those 

concerned individually, please accept this press 

acknowledgement as a token of our heartfelt 

appreciation.   
 

A Mass has been offered  

for your intentions.   

 

 

Anniversaries  

 
BRADY (KI TTY)  

10
th 

Anniversary ï 31
st
 March 

Loved and remembered every day. 

Joe 

Anniversary Mass Sunday 8
th

 April at  

12 noon in St. Patrickôs Church, Esker. 

Anniversaries  

 

EIFFE (JIMMY)  

1st  Anniversary ð 28 th  March  
The day the angels took you da 

We cried a million tears 
But the one thing that canôt be taken da 

Is all our precious years. 

Sadly missed by your loving son Viv and partner 

Joanne xxxx 

 

MILLS (MONICA)  

1st  Anniversary ð 30 th  March  
In loving memory of Monica. Late of Sarsfield 

Park. 

Sadly missed by Ann, David, Neville, sisters and 

brother. 

Rest in peace. 

 

MILLS (MONICA)  

1st  Anniversary  
Late of Sarsfield Park 

We would love to visit Mon today 

To hear her voice, to see her smile, 

To sit and talk to her a while 
To be together in the same old way 

Would be our dearest wish today. 

Sadly missed by Triona, Barney and Aine 

 

 
2018 Womenõs Mini 

Marathon  

Join Team Marie Keating 
Sunday 3rd June 2018 

Register with either the Evening Herald  
Or www.vhiwomensminimarathon.ie  

Sign up with Team Marie Keating at 

http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-

marathon/ 
 

There are three ways to help us  

Option 1 - Make a one off donation of ú35 to the 

Foundation to take a place on Team Marie 

Keating which covers your Marie Keating 

Foundation t-shirt and a donation to the 

Foundation. We will NOT send you a sponsorship 

card. 

Option 2 - Request a sponsorship pack which 

includes sponsorship card(s) and t-shirt. 

Option 3 - Please set up a JustGiving page and 

ask your friends and family to support your 
fundraising efforts!  

Information: Fiona at fsullivan@mariekeating.ie 

or call her on 01 628 3728. 
 

Baptismal Candles 
On sale in St. Maryôs Parish Centre  

or Sacristy. Cost ú5. 

 

http://www.vhiwomensminimarathon.ie/
http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-marathon/
http://www.mariekeating.ie/events/womens-mini-marathon/
mailto:fsullivan@mariekeating.ie


Type 2 Diabetes Courses 
Free Dietitian Led XPERT Course  
for Type 2 Diabetes in Quarryvale Resource 

Centre, Clondalkin 
A free 6 week course to help you manage your 

Type 2 Diabetes. This is an award winning 

education course delivered by the HSE 

Community Dietitian. 
 

Starting Thursday 17th May at 10am ï 12.30 and 

every Thursday up to and including Thursday 

21st June in Quarryvale Resource Centre, 

Clondalkin. 
 

Free Dietitian Led XPERT Course for Type 2 
Diabetes in Ballyfermot Library (Evening course). 
A free 6 week course to help you manage your 

Type 2 Diabetes. This is an award winning 

education course delivered by the HSE 

Community Dietitian. 
 

Starting Tuesday 8th May at 4.30pm ï 7pm  and 

every Tuesday  up to and including Tuesday  12th 

June in Ballyfermot Library. 
 

Places are limited on both courses, and you must 

register to attend. 
 

Call Michelle Carey, Senior HSE Community 

Diabetes Dietitian on 076 6958080 or email: 

michelle.carey@hse.ie 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Moss That Haunts  
My Lawn 
 
Friends tell me they are worried,  
That I look pale and drawn,  
Itôs this never ending struggle,  
With the moss that haunts my lawn.  
 
Many the nights I lie awake,  
Toss and turn ótil dawn,  
Trying to think of ways to fight,  
The moss that haunts my lawn.  
 
Fantasies of flawless green,  
Overtaken in the morn,  
By a mottled patchwork pattern,  
Of the mosses in my lawn.  
 
Raked and spiked and dusted, 
Muscle, sweat and brawn,  
But every time I turn around,  
Thereôs more moss in my lawn.  
 
Studied weighty journals,  
Did research ótill I yawn,  
Hired a horticultural guru,  
But the moss still haunts my lawn.  
 
Iôve come to the conclusion,  
That I am just a pawn,  
In some game between the grasses,  
And the mosses in my lawn.  
 
Or else I am the object,  
Of some wicked leprechaun,  
That has been sent to torture me,  
Spreading mosses in my lawn.  
 
When my worn rake is stilled,  
Please pray my soul to save,  
And kneeling take some comfort,  
From the moss that haunts my grave.  

 

 

We are indebted to Paddy 

Mulhern for the above thoughts 
on mossy lawns ï no doubt, 

weôre all thinking the same 

thoughts at this time of year! 

 

òSupport your local Orchestraó 
www.CelbridgeConcertOrchestra.com  

 

   Celbridge  

   Concert  

   Orchestra  
In Concert  

 

Sunday 29 th  April 2018  
4pm 

The Lucan Spa Hotel  
 

For Ticket Sales Contact:  

 Margaret 087 6175970  

 Helen 086 1075084  

 

Adults û10,   Concessions û5  

Children under 12 Free  

Limited number of tickets available 

on the door  

mailto:michelle.carey@hse.ie
http://www.celbridgeconcertorchestra.com/


Happy Easter to all our 

Readers! Itôs a time for 

rejuvenation, so go easy on 
the chocolate! 

 

Itôs also April Foolsô Day on 

the same date!  

If you want to play an April 

Fool on your children, send them on an Easter 

Egg Hunt for eggs which were not hidden! 

 

 

That Beech Tree - Eddie Finn from Leixlip, with 

his painting of the great Beech Tree in St. 

Catherineôs Park ï a wonderful talent! 

 

Plenty of Road Works in Lucan these days! 
Tandyôs Lane is closed for the next six months to 

facilitate a new road system ï we wonôt recognise 

the place when we can travel there again. 

 

Major road works at the 12th Lock (above), where 

the bridge is being widened! 

South Dublin Co Co ask us to take it easy on all 
routes, especially were works are ongoing. 

Stay safe! 

Fruit Tree Planting has begun in Lucan ï part 

of the ú300k Have Your Say scheme. An Apple 

Tree was planted in Vesey 
Park. Ground is being prepared 

for small community orchards 

in Lucan Demesne, Griffeen 

Valley Park and Willsbrook 

Park in Lucan.  
 

Apple tree varieties to be 

planted include, óKerry Pippinô, óKatyô, óJames 

Grieveô, óGibbons Russetô, óRoss Non Pareilô 

which are sweet tasting and suitable for 

eating. Other varieties like óBramleyô will 

be planted for cooking. 

 

 

Lots of other work being done in Lucan 
Demesne on SDCC side at the moment eg 

old gate piers being replaced with 

attractive stone ones ï weôll keep an eye 

on progress! 

 

Dubs take on Galway this Sunday in the League 

Final ï hopefully after a couple of bumps in 

recent weeks, theyôll come good and claim this 

yearôs title. 

 

Big Date at Fairyhouse on Easter Monday with 
the Irish Grand National ï I wonder if anyone still 

goes down the list in the newspaper with 

a pin in their hand, to pick the horse 

theyôll bet on! Those were very simple 

days! 
 

On the same subject, a former Weir View 

resident once recalled to Birdie, how as a 

child, they played a game at Easter ï 

counting all the different makes of cars 

passing their houses on the way to 

Fairyhouse. The same stretch of road 
would be fairly quiet all the other days of 

the year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



From the old ôgreenõ Catechism 
 

Questions & Answers on ôThe Resurrectionõ 
 

104. Did Christ rise from the dead?  
 

On Easter Sunday, the third day after his 

death, Christ arose, body and soul, glorious 

and triumphant, from the dead.   
  

105. What does the resurrection of Christ 
prove?  
 

By raising Himself from the dead Christ 

proved that He is truly God (John11, 1920).  
  

106. How long did Christ remain on earth 

after his resurrection?  
 

Christ remained on earth forty days, after his 

resurrection, to show that He was truly risen 
from the dead and to instruct his apostles.   

 

 
The above questions and answers (3 of 443 

sets), and the picture of the resurrection are 

from the old 'green' Catechism - A Catechism 

of Catholic Doctrine, which many of our 
older readers will have been familiar with in 

their school days, while the pictures 

throughout the book provided great 
opportunities for colouring in.   
 

It was a time when we had 'Catechism' as 
opposed to 'Christian Doctrine' or 'Religious 

Instruction' Classes.  

 

One of the biggest challenges was for a little 
person to spell the word 'Catechism' 

correctly!  The problem was solved with the 

sentence:  

 "Call Adam, Tell Eve, Christopher Higgins 
Is Selling M ilk!"      
 

The book served the student from 2
nd

 Class to 

the end of Primary School. 1s/3d is the price 
I recall - pretty good value!  
m.m. 

 

 
 

A lift to Fairyhouse! 
Our picture shows Joseph Byrne leading a 

horse and float loaned to him by his 
employer, Con Culhane of Ballydowd. 

 

It was on Easter Monday, the only free day 
except for Christmas Day, on which 

workmen had a day off.  
 

The horse and float were used to transport 
Lucan people to the Fairyhouse Races ï it 

must have been a long day for all including 

the poor horse!  
 

 

(Ref. A History of Lucan 1991by Mary Mulhall) 

 



Sheep and Lambs  

 

 
All in the April evening,  
April airs were abroad;  
The sheep with their little lambs  
Passed me by on the road.  
 
The sheep with their little lambs  
Passed me by on the road;  
All in the April evening  
I thought on the Lamb of God.  
 
The lambs were weary and crying  
With a weak, human cry. 
I thought on the Lamb of God  
Going meekly to die.  
 
Up in the blue, blue mountains  
Dewy pastures are sweet;  
Rest for the little bodies,  
Rest for the little feet.  
 
But for the Lamb of God,  
Up on the hill-top green,  
Only a Cross of shame  
Two stark crosses between.  

 
All in the April evening,  
April airs were abroad;  
I saw the sheep with their lambs,  
And thought on the Lamb of God. 
 

By Katharine Tynan 
 
The caption on the above photo reads: 

Spring in Dodsboro Woods 1933, and the 

photographer was Holly Exley. 
 

 

 

Below, sheep and lambs in Lucan Demesne 
this past week! 

 

Spring is definitely in the air! 



Political Notes 
 

John Curran T.D. ï Fianna Fáil  
Email: John.curran@oireachtas.ie  
Phone: 01 6183792.  

Call on parents to get the facts on HPV 

Vaccine: The HSE School Teams are visiting 

local schools in Lucan this month to offer girls in 

first year of school the HPV Vaccine which 

prevents girls from developing Cervical Cancer in 

later life. And the good news is that older girls 

who missed the vaccine before can avail of a 
óCatch Upô Programme.  The HPV Vaccine saves 

lives and I am urging parents to get informed, get 

the facts from their GP and www.hpv.ie  For 

more information: Lucan School Team Numbers 

are:  076 6955766 / 076 6955746  

ú5 Increase in Social Welfare Payments: 

Starting this week, a ú5 per week increase in all 

adult social welfare payments will be 

implemented.  

 
Ed OôBrien ï Fianna Fáil  
Constituency Office, 9/10 The Village Centre. 
Ph: 6105811. Mob: 087 7997609 
E mail: eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 
www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan 

@EdOBrien1  
Leader Fianna Fáil Group on South Dublin County 
Council Lucan Area Committee Chairperson. 

Drainage at Hillcrest: Following my 

representations SDCC have agreed to carry out 

work on the drains in Hillcrest. This is as a result 

of continued flooding and blocking of the drains 

in the estate which has been reported to me by a 
large number of residents. 

Closure of Tandyôs Lane: Tandyôs Lane is now 

closed and will remain closed for a period of 6 

months to facilitate the construction of a new loop 

road in Adamstown. Local access only will be 

allowed during this period. 

Public Transport:  My motion to request TII ós 

presence at the Lucan Area committee to discuss 

the lack of public transport was supported by all 

councillors present. 

 

Mayor Paul Gogarty - Independent 
Tel: 087 2752489. Email: info@paulgogarty.com 

Celbridge Link Road from Adamstown: 
Adamstown SDZ is shortly ready to move to 

Phase 3 with some retail development planned 

following work done on Sports/Community hall, 

public park progress and planning permission for  

Celbridge Link Road. The latter will take about 

12 months to complete and will offer an 

alternative to the Newcastle Road. 

 

Best Council meeting attendance record! 
Myself and Independent colleagues Guss 

OôConnell and Liona OôToole have the joint best 
meeting attendance record in our area with 39 

official meetings attended in 2017 (lowest figure 

27). This continued into 2018 but doesnôt include 

the number of hours present at each meeting 

(high), the quality of contributions or many other 

sub-committee/external meetings attended. It does 

at least indicate some of our work on your behalf. 

Signing in/out sheets and live webcasts would 

help create further transparency. 

 

Gino Kenny TD- People Before Profit  
Phone: 01-6183816. Email: gino.kenny@oir.ie  

Update on the Medicinal Cannabis Bill: its 

fifteen months since I put forward the Cannabis 

for Medicinal Use Regulation Bill 2016 on the 

floor of the Dáil. There is no doubt that along 

with the campaigning of people like Vera 

Twomey and the Bill itself, the debate on 

cannabis for medicinal use in Ireland has been 

highlighted and progressed significantly. At 

present the Bill is being stalled by the 

government. This is in spite of the Bill being 

passed by the majority of the Dáil to proceed to 
the next stage on two occasions. In the course of 

the last year five licenses have been granted by 

the Minister of Health for those patients who have 

been medically accessed that the treatment of 

cannabis is clinically beneficial to their condition. 

 

Councillor Guss OôConnell PC  
Phone: 0876838254  goconnell@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 
Clonburris:  The proposed amendments to the 

SDZ are currently available in Lucan Library and 

staff are available in County Hall every 

Wednesday 2.00 to 4.00pm or visit 

www.clonburris.ie. Observations to be submitted 

by the 20th April.   Despite reports from some 

quarters, I am fully supportive of public housing 

and given the current housing emergency we 

urgently need social and affordable housing and 

my motions, not voted on, proposed some 53%. 

This is not the contentious issue: facilities, 

services, public transport and roads delivered in a 

phased way are the real issues.   Unfortunately, 

that is where the plan is weakest. However, we 

will have another opportunity to address those at 

An Bord Pleanala stage. I did manage to get 

assurances included that the Council shall, where 

necessary, financially front load certain facilities 

and claw money back later.  

A Happy and Holy Easter. 
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Cllr. Ruth Nolan Independents 4 
Change. Lucan & Palmerstown. Ph.0868540030. 
E ruthnolan@cllrs.sdubloncoco.ie. 

Lucan Newlands Road: Following my 

continuous lobbying for improved lighting on the 

Lucan Newlands road, locally known as jet hill I 

Am pleased to see South Dublin County council 

are currently working to improve the lighting on 

that road. 

Latest Figures for Homeless Families: There 
are now almost 10,000 people homeless 

across Ireland, including 3,755 children, 

according to the latest figures from the 

Department of Housing. The increase in the 

number of homeless children, by almost 500, 

between January and February, is largest monthly 

increase since current data gathering began, in 

mid-2014. The figures have been described as 

ñshockingò, ñunacceptableò I now have people 

from Lucan contacting myself on a daily basis 

who are in this position. This situation will only 
cease when a programme for house building is 

implemented. 

 

Transport Users 
The people that are promoting Metro Link don't 

seem to understand public transport in my view. 

 It will do very little to ease Dublin traffic 

congestion. It will give a better service to the 

Dundrum Green line that already has a great 

service.  It will overload existing bus services by 

enticing many extra users to come in via the 

centre unnecessary to go back out again on this 
line. This becomes an even bigger problem for 

bus users on the way home with full buses etc. 

This undermines the efficiency of existing bus 

network by requiring extra buses. This project 

will delay other areas like Lucan for many more 

years to get the Luas. It will take up to ten years 

to complete and eat up the vital funding that other 

areas need for a transport link while the city 

growth is expanding. The Metro Dart option that 

serves all areas should be looked at on 

www.acratu.com. 
T. Newton 086 3127364 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan Library ð April Events 
Phone 6216422. E: lucan@sdublinlibraries.ie 
 

Following last weekôs list of óbookableô events, 

there are further items of interest ongoing at 

Lucan Library.  
 

Story Time 

Tuesdays, 3.00pm, for 3-5 year olds. All welcome 
 

Waffles the Wonderful - Family magic show 

Saturday 7 April, 12.00pm - 1.00pm 

Ireland's best female magician will be performing 

magic tricks for young and old. All welcome. 
 

Childrenôs Book Club 

Tuesday 10 & 24 April, 
3.45pm - 4.45pm 

For 10-12 year olds. Some 

places may be available, 

contact the library on 01-

6216422, email: 

lucan@sdublincoco.ie or call in. 
 

Lucan Knitting Club  

Mondays 10.30am ï 12.00pm. All welcome. 
 

Adult Creative Writing Group  

Thursday 5 & 19 April, 10.00am ï 12.00pm 
New members welcome. 
 

Irish for Beginners 

Thursdays, 6.00pm - 7.00pm 

Course ongoing. Enquire about availability at the 

library on 01-6216422, email: 

lucan@sdublincoco.ie or call in. 
 

Irish for Parents of Children Learning Irish  

Thursdays, 7.00pm - 8.00pm 

Course ongoing. Enquire about availability at the 

library on 01-6216422, email: 
lucan@sdublincoco.ie or call in. 
 

Japanese Family Group 

Thursday 12 April, 2.30pm - 4.30pm 

Parent and children group with arts and crafts 

activities for local Japanese families. 
 

Cuidiú 

Monday 16 April, 1.00pm - 3.00pm 

Local parenting support group, focussing on 

breastfeeding. (www.cuidiu.ie) 
 

Lucan Library Book Club  
Wednesday 25 April , 7.00pm - 8.00pm 

Discussing The Detour by Gerbrand Bakker. 

New members welcome. 
 

Library to Home Service 

Friday 27 April, 10.00am - 12.00pm 

For those who are unable to come to the library. 

New borrowers welcome. 

 

Lucan Senior Citizens 
Happy Easter to all our members. 

Social mornings in Parish Centre  

start Wednesday 11th April at 10.30am. 

New members always welcome. 

Thank you to Frank Colgan and staff of the 

Spa Hotel  who looked after us so well at our 

Easter Party. 

mailto:ruthnolan@cllrs.sdubloncoco.ie
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Well done to all involved, particularly our GPO 

David Moran, in organising very successful 

Easter Camps with well over 200 kids catered for.  
 

Special mention to our U11 footballers who 

represented the club with distinction in Croke 

Park during half time of the Dublin and 

Monaghan match, and a massive well done to 

 the man in middle, our own Adam Hodgkinson 

who did a wonderful job; Also a big thanks to 

Emmett who added to the experience for the lads 

afterwards by taking some time out with them.  
 

The Jnr  Ladies who got their  Div 2 League off 

to a winning start, a great performance winning 5-

13 to 10, the Div 8 team also won well with a 

mixture of youth and experience. This followed a 
successful weekend for Ladies Section, with 7 out 

of 8 wins. Well done to all; Special mention to the 

U8s who started their Lucan careers vs Judeôs last 

weekend, also the U9s got the year started in 

earnest vs Ballyboden. 
 

Well done to the Inter  footballers who picked 

up a win and went top of the table, Snrs snuck a 

draw away to Castleknock, with both Jnr teams 

unfortunately recording losses last weekend. 
 

We wish Chris Crummey a speedy recovery, 
the news was not as bad as first feared.  
 

Congratulations to Johnny McCaffrey and 
Paula-Jean who got married last weekend.  
 

Condolences to the Torsney family  on the 

recent passing of Declanôs father Patrick Joseph 
(Josie). 

 

Golf Society -The Golfing season starts in a few 

weeks, on Saturday April  21st. Contact Seamus 

Fagan for details 086 816 8984 

 

Lotto  

Last week there was no winner of the ú20,000 

lotto where the numbers were 14, 8, 16 and 25. 

This weekôs draw will  be managed by Gerry 

McAndrew and is sponsored by 

O'Grady Hearing Care Services. 
Tickets can be purchased online, at the 

club, in Careyôs Newsagents, in Vesey 

Arms or Kennyôs Bar. Lucky Dips 

Winners were: Patrick Healy, Clare 

OôBrien, Peter Kelly, Emer Doyle, 

Ken Murray.  

 

Club Shop is scheduled to open Thursdays 7:30-

8:30 and Saturdayôs 10:30am ï 1:00pm. 
 

25 Card Drive continues every Friday 9pm. 

Caters for all levels, beginners welcome 

 óC¼pla Focalô club is on Mondays at 7.30pm.  

Bingo is on Wednesdays 8:30pm. 
 

Lucan District  Credit  Union Academy is on 

Saturdays, 9:30am for Girls and 10am for boys 

(5+).  
 

Annual Maintenance Day ï Good Friday  

We are looking for volunteers to give a hand for 

an hour or two on today (Good Friday), in 
particular Electricians, Carpenters & Painters. 

However we also need volunteers to do a general 

clean up. The club is a big place and can always 

do with a bit of extra TLC. We hope to start at 

10am. Please feel free to pop up anytime which 

suits and for as long as you can. All  help is 

greatly appreciated. As the BAR will  be open 

that evening and to show our appreciation, we 

would like to invite all of the dayôs volunteers, 

family and friends to the club at 5pm for some 

live music, craic and complimentary food. We 
would ask people to park  in the overflow 

Carpark  as the Easter Camps will  also be on. 
 

U13A Match Report  

The U13A footballers were back at it 12 hours 

later, this time on AGP2 for their last grading 

match against Cuala. With the injuries stacking up 

and the legs tired, Lucan found it hard to get into 

the game and Cuala took full  advantage and raced 

into an eleven point lead after 15 minutes 0-00 to 

2-05. Lucan managed to stay in touch through the 

boot of Adam Burns and went in at half-time 
trailing 1-03 to 2-08. The second half was more 

even with Sean Carolan and Ryan Clancy driving 

from defence at every opportunity and Sarsfields 

gradually clawed their way back on the 

scoreboard with a wonder goal from Cormac 

Coffey and further majors from Darragh Meehan 

and Cillian Whelan from the penalty spot. In the 

last minute of play centre back Cathal Kennedy 

ventured up into the heart of the Cuala defence 

before off-loading to Paddy Ryan who blasted to 

the net from an acute angle. This was the first 

time Lucan had lead in the match and the final 
whistle went shortly after with the score at 5-08 to 

4-09. Team: Sean OôNeill; Oisin OôConnor, Sean 

Langton, Dan Kane; Ryan Clancy, Cathal 

Kennedy, Dara Walsh; Daragh Lyons, Darragh 

OôToole; Eoin Conheady, Adam Banim, Cillian 

Whelan; Adam Burns, Cormac Coffey, Paddy 

Ryan; Subs. Sean Carolan, Darragh Meehan, 

Conor Greally. 
 



 

LUCAN HARRIERS A.C. 

It has been a very busy week for Lucan Harriers 

with local, national and international racing. 
 

European Masters Indoor Championships ï 

Madrid:  Two club members, Annette Durkan 

and Carol Kearney, represented the Club and 

Ireland at the European Masters Indoor 

Championships which were held in Madrid, 

Spain.  
  

Carol Kearney took part in the 400m and 200m 

W50 races.  In the 400m she ran two personal 

bests, reached the final and narrowly missed out 

on the bronze medal finishing in 4th place in a 

time of 1.06.89. 
 

In the 200m she finished 2nd in her heat with a 

huge seasonôs best of 29.48 to move on to the 
semi-finals. 
 

Annette Durkan took part in the 60m and 200m in 
the W40 age category.  She ran an amazing 8.66 

personal best in the first round and just missed out 

on a place in the semi-final.  Two other athletes 

got to the semi-final with times of 8.66 so it 

literally came down to thousands of a second! 

 

In the 200m Relays both Annette and Carol were 
on the Irish teams.  The W35 Relay Team, with 

Annette on the team, finished 6th in their relay 

final and the W50 Relay Team, with Carol on the 

team, finished 5th in theirs. 
 

Congratulations to both Annette and Carol on 

representing Ireland and the Club on the 
European stage. 
 

National Indoor Juvenile Championships   ï 
Sunday 25th March: There were more great 

performances by our Juvenile athletes in Athlone 

at the National Indoor Juvenile Championships on 

Sunday 25th March.    Saoirse Fitzgerald is the 

new U12 600m National Champion and won it in 

a Championship best of 1.44.  Maggie Jez 

narrowly missed out on a place in the U13 600m 

final.  Ava Long and Hannah Moriarty competed 

very well in the 60m hurdles, especially 

considering that this is a new event for the club.  

Cian Gavin competed at the Nationals for the first 
time in Shot Putt and it was a first National 

Championship appearance for Killian OôConnor 

in the Long Jump.  Both boys competed very 

well.  Well done to all who took part and to the 

Coaches and Parents for all their hard work and 

support.  
 

 

Wicklow Gaol 10k and Half Marathon ï 

Sunday 25th March: Josephine Dignam headed 

to the Wicklow Gaol 10k ï the first of a trilogy of 

races for her which will also take her to Wexford 

and Clontarf.  She completed the run in 1.21.49 

and the report back from Josie is of a very hilly 

route but a great downhill section to the finish 

line. 
 



Parkrun:  At Griffeen Parkrun on Saturday 24th 

March there was a turnout of 33 Lucan Harriers.  

Second home overall was Alex O'Brien and first 
lady home was Tricia Gough.  Seven fit4life 

members who joined in January took part in their 

graduation 5k race and all completed it in style.  

Congratulations to Mairead White, Jennifer 

Garland, Collette Lynch, Aoife Bradley, Mary 

Wallace, Majella McKeon and Liz Kavanagh and 

thank you to all the Club members who came out 

to run with them and support them on the day 

 

Dunboyne 4 Mile ï Sunday 25th March:  

Seven Lucan Harriers athletes headed to 
Dunboyne for the very popular 4 mile race 

organised by Dunboyne AC.  First home in 28th 

place was Patrick OôDonoghue who finished in a 

time of 21.47. He was followed by Derek Taylor 

in 22.33 and Patrick Holden in 22.53.  First Lucan 

lady home was Breda Smyth who finished in 

26.56 and was second in her age category.  Next 

in was Kathleen Trunk in 29.20 and Eileen 

OôBrien in 35.01, also second in her age category, 

and Marie Collins in 37.02. 

 

Ennis Duathlon ï Sunday 25th March:  
Will Byrne headed south to Ennis to take part in 

the Ennis Duathlon ï one of the Duathlon 

National Series races.  He finished 6th overall and 

first in his age category.  The distances on the day 

were 3.5km run followed by a 13km cycle and 

finishing with another 3.5km run. 

 

 

LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
Captainsô Drive In 

The members and committee wish the very best 
of luck for the season ahead to our President 

Michael OôGorman our Captain Philip Sweeney 

and our Lady Captain Tracey Smith as they 

commence the season on Saturday morning.   

May we thank A & A Engineering Ltd who 

kindly sponsor our Drive In.  

 

Dates for your Diary 

a)  Drive In -  Saturday 31st March  - Sponsor A & A 

Engineering Ltd.  

 

b) Saturday 14th April ï Presentation of our Drive In 
followed by music - Gentleman Jim.  

 

Membership Fee 2018 
Please note that your annual membership fee is 

now over due and can be paid to any committee 

member 

 

New Members Welcome ï Adults and 

Juveniles  

Our Club is now open for membership.  If you 
would like to join our Club please contact the 

Secretary in writing and we will be in touch with 

the relevant details by return.  You can join as a 

family or individual or indeed you are more than 

welcome to call into the Club House and ask for 

any committee member who will be only too 

willing to discuss your enquiry ï best time to call 

is at the weekend.   

 

Juveniles  

Attention all Juveniles ï weather permitting your 
season will commence on Wednesday 4th April.  

Please ensure you check the website for up to date 

details. 

 

Happy Easter 

The committee and members 

wish the newsletter staff a very 

Happy Easter and thank 

them for all their help over 

the year.  

 

Condolence 
The committee and members wish to extend their 

sincere sympathies to Adrian (Ado) Byrne on the 

sudden death of his wife Mary RIP.  Our thoughts 

are with you Adrian, Brian, Kerrie and the 

extended family at this very sad time.  

 

 
 

ST. MARY'S CARDS  
1st: Tommy Ennis 

2nd: Maureen Carthy 

3rd: Gerry Beirne 

4th: Tony Rigney. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 


